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RE: EXTENDED REVIEW PERIOD FOR RATE, FORM, AND ADVERTISEMENT FILINGS 

The United States is seeing the rapid global spread of a communicable disease COVID-19 
(coronavirus). Based on the authority given to the Director of Insurance during an emergency 
under AS 21.06.0B0(d), the division issues the following guidance to insurers. 

In light of orders by health officials in several jurisdictions recommending telework or requiring 
social distancing in the workplace, it may not be reasonable for companies or the Division of 
Insurance to review rate, form, and advertisement filings consistent with the standard review 
timeframes. The division is notifying insurers that effective immediately filings will be 
automatically extended as permitted by statute. 

• Prior Approval Forms: under AS 21.42.123 insurers will be allowed an additional 15 days 
to respond to objection letters for a total of 45 days. The state will be permitted an 
additional 30 days for a total of 60 days. 

• File and Use Forms: under AS 21.42.125 filings will be automatically granted the 30-day 
extension. The filings must be completed within 60 days. 

• Prior Approval Rates: under AS 21.39.041 insurers will be allowed an additional 15 days 
to respond to an objection letter for a total of 45 days. The division review may take an 
additional 15 days resulting in 30 days for the division to review. 

• File and Use Rates: under AS 21.39.220, AS 21.51.405, and AS 21.54.015, insurers and 
the state will be allowed a 15-day extension. Under AS 21.57.080, insurers and the state 
will be allowed a 30-day extension. The waiting period is automatically extended to 60 
days. 

Insurers are also notified that insurers may request filings originally submitted as File and Use be 
treated as Prior Approval if their company experiences operational challenges due to COVIO-19. 
The division reserves the right to treat File and Use filings as Prior Approval if deemed necessary 
by the director. A notice will be posted in the System for Electronic Rates and Forms Filing 
should this occur. 

Questions relating to this bulletin can be referred to Joanne Bennett, Property and Casualty 
Supervisor at joanne.bennett@alaska.gov or Sarah Bailey, Life and Health Supervisor at 
sara h.bailey@a laska .gov. 
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